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Good morning.  Well it has certainly been a chilly one as predicted this week and whilst we 

have tried our best to ensure children have been wearing all the appropriate outdoor clothes, 

our lost property has rocketed with hats, gloves and scarves. We will ensure that anything 

with a name in is returned to you, so please can I encourage you to name everything.  Trying 

to ensure 520 children have their belongings every day is quite a challenge!  

 

As always, much has been going on in school.  Children in the lower half of the school were 

treated to drama workshops by Perform which they thoroughly enjoyed.    

 

The Education Welfare Officer from Surrey County Council visited the school this week and 

met with us to discuss attendance.  As a school we are increasingly required to provide more 

evidence for any authorised absences including medical appointments.  Here at Pyrford we 

monitor attendance very closely and time taken out of school time for holidays is still an 

issue.  A number of parents continue to tag on days to school holidays which I am unable to 

authorise.  We try hard as a school community to instil the importance of attending school 

and as such currently don't fine parents for taking children out of school.  Please can I ask you 

to support the school by sending your children to school all of the time.   We will continue to 

monitor the attendance of individuals as well as the whole school.  

 

The PTA met this week to discuss events that happened last year and to plan for the year 

ahead.  We are trying to put in as many dates in advance as possible, so please keep an eye 

out on the school calendar and PTA newsletters.  The music room is coming along and we 

shall be taking delivery during half term, so you should really see some changes when the 

building is installed.  A huge thank you to parents who have contributed to this building 

through the PTA.  We have been very fortunate to have this building and some equipment 

paid for entirely by charitable donations as a result of writing bids and the support of the 

school community.  Once the building is installed and fitted out we will have a much clearer 

picture of any additional equipment we may need.  

 

As a heads up, we will be celebrating World Book Day this year on 7th March.  The theme 

this year for World Book Day is 'Share a Story'.  As such we think bedtime stories are vital 

for children, so rather than dressing as a book character we are encouraging children to wear 

their pyjamas to school for the day so that we can share some stories together.  Hopefully 

this will make any costume ideas easy for everyone (children are welcome to wear their bed 

hair too!)  

 

In the news this week Damian Hinds (Secretary of State for Education) has been making 

statements about teacher workload again.  This is the big driver at the DfE at the moment to 

help combat the recruitment and retention crisis in England. He claims that 'teachers should 

ditch the email culture to cut workload.'  Mr Hinds states that 'More than half of teachers’ 

time is spent on non-teaching tasks, including planning, marking and admin, and that workload 

is one of the most common reasons for teachers leaving the profession.  Education is one of 

the few sectors where technology has been associated with an increase in workload rather 

than the reverse.'  We certainly spend an awful lot of time in school dealing with emails and I 

think I am probably the worst culprit!  I shall confess that the only day I didn't look at work 

emails over the Christmas period was Christmas day (admittedly many emails are junk emails 

and don't require a reply, but the thought of returning to school following a two week break 

and having to spend a full day going through over 700 emails is never appealing and does 

waste time).  We do try in the school to have a policy for staff where we don't send emails 

after 6pm or before 8am.  I can see that I need to lead a little more by example and I would 

be really grateful if you as parents could do the same too.  As schools we are now held 

to account over reducing workload, so we are trying to find as many ways as possible to run 

the school as efficiently as we can so that our time is spent teaching and learning rather than 

on admin tasks.  
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I am aware that the media published data on schools this week.  Data is a minefield for those of us who live and 

breathe it, so it must be extremely challenging for parents who don't know the system and the last time you sat an 

exam was when you were at school. 

 

Over the coming weeks and months I thought it might be helpful to provide some information as to what data 

actually means and how it is measured for your child as an individual and as a cohort - not an easy job particularly 

when there is continual change.  

 

We shall be publishing hot topics and will start with assessment in Year 6.  We will explain as best we can how 

children are assessed, what the grades awarded mean, how this bench marks nationally and what the difference is 

between progress and attainment.  Please don't feel this is a pressure on you or your children.  We are very much 

about the whole child and our depth and breadth of curriculum offered here at Pyrford.  The information is just 

there so parents can understand data and assessment better for their child should they with to.  

 

Wishing you a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

 

 

What does data mean? 

Data is always controversial in schools and as schools we are required to submit data on 

pupils for many reasons.  Achievement data is one of those data requests and this is then 

published in the public domain.  What of course the media doesn’t present is the story behind 

the data ie  those schools who are inclusive and take pupils with Special Educational Needs, 

those pupils who have had a bereavement the week of the tests, those who are too ill to  

take the tests and so the list goes on.  I believe we need to educate people on what data actually means both for 

the individual child and the school as a whole. 

This week we will start with some facts and figures around Key Stage 2.  This area of assessment is fairly complex 

so I don’t want to bombard you. 

When  and how are children assessed at the end of Key Stage 2? 

Pupils sit tests in Reading, GAPS (Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling) and Maths.  This usually takes place during 

the first week in May of the final term of Year 6.  Test papers are delivered to the school two weeks before the 

tests and must be stored in a locked facility under strict conditions.  Exams take place on set days.  Papers are then 

packaged and sent off to external markers around the country.  Writing is slightly different; this is assessed by 

teachers and not by test.  Teachers need to use their judgement as to what a child is achieving.  Every 2/3 years, 

this is externally moderated by outside educationalists who choose to look at pupils work at random whilst 

speaking to teachers. 

Did you know? 

Pyrford actually has 2 trained assessors on its staff.  Both Mrs Murray and Mrs Porter are fully trained and 

accredited moderators for EYFS and Yr2.  They carry out this role in other schools in Surrey.  We are lucky to 

have the benefit of their experience here at Pyrford. 

Does every child sit the tests? 

In short, yes however there are some exceptions.  The school must evaluate whether a child is able to access a 

test.  There are some children with very specific special needs who are unable to access the tests.  The school 

must then decide (against strict criteria) whether it is in the child’s best interests to sit the test.  The school will 

submit teacher assessed data (below the level of the test) and these pupils are accounted for in published data.  

Therefore data can change for schools each year depending on the cohort of pupils with additional needs. 

How did the school perform in 2017/18 at the end of KS2? 

The data below shows how pupils achieved at the expected standard.  The expected standards are set by the DfE 

as a mark on a test.  This is then converted to a standardised score. Each year grade boundaries move. The data 

and explanation overleaf shows how Pyrford performed in each strand.  





Squirrels  - Isaac Hutchinson & Subhaan Zaman 

for having a go at writing their names. 

Hazel - Iyla Akram for excellent progress in 

reading and writing. 

Beech - Sofia Politis for great writing. 

Chestnut - Ahmed Maricar for sharing interesting 

facts about the moon. 

Oak - Charlotte Lawry for confidently asking 

questions and talking about her learning. 

Cedar - Willow Stuart for working incredibly hard 

on her reading. 

Hawthorn - Leo Anderson for excellent writing. 

KS2 not awarded this week as drama workshops 

taking place in the hall 

We are writing to let you know that we will be discontinuing the Cool Milk scheme from 15th February (half term)

There are huge quantities of milk not being drunk each day and half-empty cartons being thrown in the rubbish 

which then leak and cause mess. 

If you particularly wish your child to have milk during the school day, we can arrange for them to be given a cup of 

milk.  Please ask at the office. 

We are progressing the new online booking and payment system and have further 

news on the next steps. 

Access to ParentPay will not be possible after 30th January.  After this date, any 

payments for lunches, Breakfast Club and Treetops for this half term, must be 

made at the office by cash or cheque.   

During the period between ParentPay closing and parents accessing Tucasi, any positive balances will be 

transferred to the new system.  We are not able to transfer negative balances which is why all accounts must be in 

credit. 

Soon after 5th February, we shall issue parents with the information necessary to create an account which will be 

used for booking and paying for lunches and for sessions at Breakfast Club and Treetops for the second half of 

term.  All meals and sessions can only be booked if payment is made in advance.   

Please note that we are not able to take bookings for Breakfast Club and Teatime Club for Squirrels children as 

previously notified by email. 

We will supply parents with helpful guides to assist with the new system and we will offer sessions in school for 

those who need access to a computer and/or help in setting up their accounts.   

In due course we will send information about booking trips using your account, and parent evening meetings 

nearer the time.   

Thank you for your patience whilst we introduce this new system.  If you have any queries, please contact the 

school office. 



SQUIRRELS NURSERY 

Applications now open for September 2019 - closing date 11 March 

Tours of the nursery are taking place on Thursday mornings until the 

closing date.  If you are interested please email Mrs Murray on 

s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 

PYRFORD SKI TEAM 

Did you know that our 
school has a thriving ski 
team?   

Over the last few years we 
have enjoyed both training 
sessions and ski races 
together and have won 

prizes in the competitions we have entered. 

All of the training sessions and races that we take part in are 
suitable for entry level skiers and so if you are able to ski 
downhill using linked snowplough turns and would be keen 
to try ski racing in a fun, supportive environment we’d love 
to hear from you!  Equipment is always provided at the dry 
ski slopes so there is no need to have your own skis or boots. 

If you would like any more information or would be  
interested in joining us, please contact Helen Anderson 
(helenanderson@btinternet.com) 

FUN RUN  

FRIDAY 3rd MAY 

The PTA need your help 

setting up and marshalling 

the Fun Run.  You can sign up for an hour (or 

more!) at this link: 

http://www.slottr.com/sheets/14337610  

mailto:s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:helenanderson@btinternet.com
http://www.slottr.com/sheets/14337610


SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 31 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 1 February  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 4 - Fri 8 February  

PTA Quiz Night Fri 8 February  

PTA Cake Sale Fri 15 February  

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Tue 5 March  

World Book Day Pyjama Mufti Day Thu 7 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Tue 19 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 5 to the Mosque Thu 21 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Thu 21 March 15:30 - 19:30 

PTA Mufti Day Fri 29 Mar  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

Bag2School collection Fri 3 May  

PTA Fun Run Fri 3 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Workshop Wed 22 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Foundation Stage & KS1 Sports Day Wed 5 June morning 

KS2 Sports Day Fri 7 June morning 

Primary Music Festival Mon 10 June 16:00 -  20:00 

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Tue 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 5 July  

Brass Summer Concert at CoGS Sat 6 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 



DEADLINE EXTENDED UNTIL THURSDAY (31ST) 










